



March 5, 2019

Mr. Dale Benson – Local Assistance Mr. Paul Moore, Program Manager – Bicycle Facilities Unit Caltrans District 7 100 South Main Street, #12-420 Los Angeles CA 90012

Dear Mr. Benson and Mr. Moore:

The City of Monrovia is in favor of supporting the proposed effort for designation of a U.S. Bicycle Route 66 (USBR 66) through our Community. We recognize that bicycle tourism is a growing industry and contributes to local economies that provide facilities for such tourists. As a local community, we stand to benefit from this opportunity from an economic perspective but also from a health and environmental perspective. The City of Monrovia is within a transportation corridor that crosses and extends across Southern California and has various transportation connection hubs connecting Monrovia to Los Angeles County.

The City of Monrovia is a community of approximately 37,000 people in a 13.7 square mile area located east of Los Angeles. Monrovia has a broad variety of land uses including commercial businesses, Canyon Park and Old Town Monrovia. The proposed route for USBR 66 will provide a benefit to our residents and businesses, and we support the route being consistent with the Monrovia Bicycle Master Plan.

Sincerely,

Tina Cherry

Public Services Director